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Effective as of the date of this Marketing Bulletin, Rockwell Collins will no longer continue production of the IGA-2000 Intermediate Gain 
Antenna due to: 
 

•	 Inmarsat's decision to phase out Inmarsat-3 Constellation services in the near future, and discontinue the Aero-I service on the 
Inmarsat-4 global beams

•	 Obsolescence issues with sub-components of the antenna

Rockwell Collins will accept orders for the IGA-2000 Intermediate Gain Antenna through April 2014 with delivery ending December 2014.
 
The affected part numbers are as follows:

822-1369-001

822-1369-003

822-1369-401

822-1369-402

Inmarsat has indicated their desire to discontinue Aero-I service, at a date, subject to change based on the availability of SwiftBroadband 
Oceanic Safety Services and aircraft equipment.

The Diplexer Low Noise Amplifier (DNLA) used in the IGA-2000 Intermediate Gain Antenna is going obsolete. Rockwell Collins is offering a 
last time buy of these units to ensure ability to produce the antenna for a limited time and quantity, as well as to maintain those already 
fielded.

There is no suitable replacement solution for the IGA-2000 for the following reasons:

•	 The antenna was integrated with the Satcom System with a proprietary RS422 interface between the SRT-2000 and the IGA-2000,
•	 IGA-2000 gain information is stored in the SRT-2000 and a replacement would require extensive SRT-2000 software changes,
•	 Diplexer Low Noise Amplifier (DNLA) is installed in the IGA-2000 whereas other IGA antenna utilize external DLNAs,
•	 SRT-2000 supplies custom power to the IGA-2000 Intermediate Gain Antenna (+7.8 Vdc,+16 Vdc, -85 Vdc) which powers the antenna 

and internal DNLA
•	 SRT-2000 will also be ending production in very near future

Please direct any questions regarding the impact of this notification to your Rockwell Collins Account Manager or Customer Service 
Engineer.
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For more information contact:

Rockwell Collins
400 Collins Road NE
Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52498
319.295.4085
fax: 319.295.2297 
email: csmarketing@rockwellcollins.com
www.rockwellcollins.com

How can we help?
Please call Rockwell Collins Customer Support at 319.295.5000.

Building trust every day.

Rockwell Collins delivers smart communication and aviation 
electronic solutions to customers worldwide. Backed by a global 
network of service and support, we stand committed to putting 
technology and practical innovation to work for you whenever and 
wherever you need us. In this way, working together, we build trust. 
Every day.


